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The students have been incredibly busy preparing for their end of year concert. This 
Summer we decided to showcase everything that is brilliant about the students at 
St. Joseph’s. Every year group has been represented showing their talent and skills 
from street dancing, orchestral work, rock bands, musical theatre to name but a few.  

“I have really enjoyed my stay at 
St. Joseph’s. I particularly loved 
the Boys’ Group, College Singers 
and Hairspray.

It has had a massive impact on 
my Year 7 career. All the teachers 
and sixth formers have been a real 
key element. They have gone out 
of their way to organise all this for 
us. The amount of encouragement 
is just one of the best feelings. 

I am very excited for the 
performance. The dedication and 
effort -  it’s fantastic, I can’t wait!”

Sean Year 7

“As I am doing GCSE Music I had to 
take part in the Music Competition 
as part of my course. I was reluctant 
to do it at first. In the end, I was 
persuaded to do it and I sang the 
song ‘Sunrise, Sunset’ from Fiddler on 
the Roof, during my singing lesson. 

My singing teacher, Mrs Fleet was 
impressed. I didn’t think I was 
going to win the Music Competition 
but I did as I received full marks for 
my performance. I was surprised 
when I found out that I had won 
and was ecstatic! My parents were 
overjoyed and pleased with me.”

Chelsea Year 10
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“Being in the Music Competition 
was fantastic because I was able 
to show my talent. The song I 
chose was ‘I Have Nothing’ by 
Whitney Houston. Even though 
I was not able to find the right 
backing track, Mrs Cooke still let 
me audition. Thank goodness! 
Because I won First Place for the 
Year 8!

I have been very fortunate 
enough to be a part of the Girls 
Musical Theatre group and the 
College Singers. This is because I 
have met some amazing people 
and I have gone to lots of places. 

Also, my confidence has grown 
since I joined these groups, 
everyone feels like family.”

Salewa Year 8
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During this academic year, the 
College has moved to paperless 
reports for Years 7, 8, 9.

Through Parent Portal, parents 
can view attendance, rewards, 
sanctions, reports during the 
year and the College Calendar 
amongst other useful aspects. 
Email is the easiest method of 
communication about events 
taking place and keeping parents 
aware of important information.

The College wants to keep you 
informed of what is happening 
in connection to the progress of 
your child, but not registering is 
making this very difficult. 95% of 
parents have an email address 
and this is the most common 

and easiest way to communicate 
quickly and efficiently.

If you have not yet registered, 
please make every effort to do 
so. If you have forgotten your 
password, please let us know so 
we can re-advise you of it.

Most of our tills in the canteen next 
year will be cashless, as is the case 
in many junior schools. Please 
register for Parent Pay; again the 
email address in most cases is the 
preferred method for registering. 

On any of the above, please do 
not hesitate to contact the College 
if you have any questions. There 
will always be someone in during 
normal working hours throughout 
the Summer.

In this final newsletter of the 
academic year, you will see a 
sample of some of the exciting 
things happening in the College. 
The breadth of activities 
academic, sporting, artistic, 
musical and spiritual is a great 
source of inspiration for everyone 
associated with St Joseph’s. As I 
write this piece, our Performing 
Arts department are putting 
the final rehearsals together for 
the summer production which 
is looking fantastic. We have 
activities week, our end of year 
charity events and sports day to 
come so the academic year will 
end as full as it began.  

This term the Year 11 and Year 
13 have had their ‘Prom nights’. 
These evenings mark the end of 
their time with us at the 11 -16 and 
16 -19 phases of education, so we 
feel a real mixture of emotions: 
sadness to see some of them 
leave, together with enormous 
pride in how the College has 
helped to develop these young 
people. Many are concerned 
about their futures and so we 
hope that we have helped to give 
them some firm foundations and 
values with which to look out with 
openness to the world. 

It is part of the cycle of College life 
that as soon as we say goodbye 
to Year 11, Year 6 students join 
us for transition day. Mr Stoten 
and his team make a real effort 
to ensure these future members 
of our community feel fully 
welcomed by taking part in a 
variety of lessons, meeting key 
members of staff, their form 
group and having any questions 
answered. I look forward to 
seeing them in September.
Sadly it is not only some of the 
students we say goodbye to 
as we prepare to say farewell 
to colleagues at the end of the 
term.  I would like to wish the 
very best for the future to Mr 
Morgan, Mr Harris, Mr McNulty, 
Miss Sutherland, Mrs Evans, Miss 
Abbuhl, Mrs Jones, Mr Blake, Mr 
English, Mrs Bedwell, Mr Rushton, 
Mrs Belzko and Mr Stewart.
Although the College term finishes 
in July, there is a great deal 
going on during the summer in 
preparation for September. I do 
hope that everyone associated 
with the College has a good 
summer and am grateful for all 
the hard work that has gone into 
making this a successful year.
Paul Hughes, Principal 

Student Information
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Trying to achieve the Duke of Edinburgh Award was sometimes 
a struggle, but it brought about amazing experiences that 
we will never forget. We met so many different people while 
volunteering and this helped build my confidence.

Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award

In September 2014 we introduced 
our new uniform. Mindful of the 
cost to parents and carers, we 
agreed a transition phase where 
items of uniform from the 2013-
2014 uniform policy could be worn.  
This transition phase will end in 
September 2016 when all students 
must wear the new uniform.

The vast majority of the students 
wear the uniform well and are 
a credit to the College and their 
parents. However, a minority do 
push the boundaries, wearing 
trainers or the wrong type of 
trousers. The uniform policy is on 
our website and is very clear. 

A high standard of personal 
appearance is expected of 
all students at all times. In 
September, anyone arriving at 
the College in non/incomplete 
uniform clothing may be sent 
home to get changed. 

Hair colour and style must not be 
extreme. We make no apology 
for setting high standards when 
it comes to uniform, attendance, 
punctuality, behaviour and the 
quality of work that students are 
required to achieve in order to be 
a member of our community. 

We will always reward students 
for the things that they do 
well, whilst addressing areas 
for improvement using a firm, 
transparent and clearly 
understood pastoral system 
to ensure the smooth daily 
running of the College’s 
core purpose to provide 
Catholic education. 

In September, there will be a 
return to Tutor time at the start 
of the day where uniform and 
equipment is checked so that 
each student is ready to learn.

On Thursday 30th June, we 
celebrated with all the students 
who had completed their Duke 
of Edinburgh over the past year. 
Over 50 Bronze, Silver and 
Gold award participants have 
achieved their full award over 
the past year and this evening 
celebrates their achievements 
with them being presented 

with their badges and 
certificates. 

Two of our Gold 
Award participants, 
Lily Loughlin and 
Lily Weaver spoke 
to the students 
and parents about 

their experience of 
participating in Bronze, 
Silver and Gold awards. 

Congratulations to all 
the students involved.

DUKE OF 
EDINBURGH’S 
AWARDS EVENING

UNIFORM AND EXPECTATIONS

During the skills section, we really 
extended our cooking abilities and 
our families enjoyed eating all the 
extra cakes! We really enjoyed 
doing Duke of Edinburgh as it gave 
me opportunities to do things 
we would never normally do, like 

hiking during a thunder storm on 
the practice expedition - that was 
quite difficult but because you’re 
in a group, you know everyone is 
feeling exactly the same way as you 
and you learn to support each other 
through the challenges.  

We learnt to read maps and navigate 
through the countryside (something 
I never thought I’d be able to do!). 
We learnt so much from our practice 
expedition that when it came to the 
final, we were a lot more confident 
and it was apparent that we all 
enjoyed the experience a lot more. 
We had a lot of laughs and bonded 
with people that we might not 
otherwise have gotten to know. We 
learnt how to work as a team and help 
each other through the tough parts, 
including getting our boots stuck in a 
seemingly never-ending trail of mud. 

After we had finished the award, we 
all felt so proud of ourselves as we had 
achieved so much. When you’re doing 
the skills, sports and volunteering, it 
doesn’t seem like you’re doing that 
much, but once you take a step back and 
look at what you have achieved, you feel 
really happy with what you have done. 

Elise and Christina (Year 9)
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Y11 PGL REVISION WEEKEND

On the evening of Friday 22nd April, thirty-six Year 11  
students arrived at PGL Liddington ready for a 
Science and Maths revision weekend. 
Students revised key topics for 
their GCSEs in Maths and Science 
on both Saturday and Sunday 
mornings and completed a mock 
exam on Saturday evening! 
Alongside their revision they also 
took part in some outdoor activities. 
Students thoroughly enjoyed raft 
building on Saturday afternoon 
and all ended up very wet! 

On Sunday they worked on their 
teamwork skills with problem solving 
activities and also loved throwing 
themselves down the zip wire. 

A very busy weekend was 
had by all and we hope these 
students reap the benefits of 
their hard work with their results 
in the Summer!

“Very good revision, good 
sessions and activities.  
I would recommend it to 
everyone!”

“This weekend has been 
great! I have learnt so 
much more and my 
confidence is improving. 
I feel much more 
comfortable with my Maths 
as well as my Science. I feel 
that it has been extremely 
beneficial in the lead up 
to my GCSEs. PGL was a 
great experience!”

“I’ve had an amazing 
weekend and I’ve met 
some new friends. It really 
helped with my revision 
and the activities really 
helped me to get through 
the weekend!”

“I LOVED PGL! I’m so 
happy I came, it was 
worth the visit and the 
early mornings. I think the 
resources will really help 
me in my exams.”

Roche Court 
Sculpture Park Trip 
The New Art Centre at Roche Court 
is a Gallery, Sculpture Park and 
Educational Centre where work by 
internationally renowned artists is 
shown inside and out, providing a 
survey of 20th- and 21st-century 
sculpture for the enjoyment of 
the public. The New Art Centre 
represents various artists’ estates 
including Barbara Hepworth, 
Kenneth Armitage and Anthony 
Gormley. The Gallery and Artists’ 
House is the venue for a changing 
programme of exhibitions. 

The pieces of artwork gave me 
inspiration when learning the 
purpose of the creations of the 
artwork. It made me realise that 
something so simple can have a 
great amount of purpose, culture 
and meaning. Despite having more 
of an interest in portraiture, going 
on this trip has encouraged me to 
consider sculpture as an option for 
future ideas I may have, and makes 
me want to reinvigorate my current 
work. I can now understand the 
amount of research and dedication 
needed to create an evocative piece 
of valuable artwork and would like 
to incorporate this within my own 
sketchbook to fulfil my work.  
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ART INSPIRED BY THE 
STORIES OF REFUGEES

Groups of Year 7 and Year 8 
students have taken part in an Art 
and Literacy intervention where 
they have looked at the stories of 
refugees and migrants travelling, 
often dangerously, to get to safety. 
Students came up of the idea of 
making pebbles out of clay to 
represent the beaches they are 
washed up on. Each pebble has 
a word to describe how these 
people are feeling. We still have 
more students making more 
pebbles and we hope to glaze 
them and have them on display. 
Well done to all the students who 
have taken part in the project. 

Performing Arts
2016 St Joseph’s 
Catholic College 
Music Competition
The winners of this event were:

Year 7	 Alicia- Piano 
	 Rachel – Vocal

Year 8	 Salewa– Vocal

Year 9	 Winona

Year 10	 Chelsea

Congratulations to our 
amazing winners and a 
special ‘Thank You’ to all the 
students who took part. It was 
wonderful to hear so many 
talented students performing.

2016 St Joseph’s 
Catholic College 
Drama Monologue 
Competition
This year, the Year 7s were 
given the opportunity to 
perform a monologue in our 
new Drama competition. 

There were some fabulous 
monologues performed to  
Mr English and Mrs Mobey. 

The overall winner chosen 
was Aquil Rodrigues. 

Well done, Aquil!  You have 
won a scholarship to attend 
the Stagecoach Summer 
School in August.

On 21st June students 
from both Dance 
and Drama groups 
performed their 
practical coursework 
in front of their families 
and friends. 

The standard was really 
high and the audience 
responded warmly to 
the great talent on show.

Year 10 BTEC Drama 
and Dance evening

Cycling Club
KS3 students have enjoyed 
learning ‘bunch racing skills’ after 
College in Cycling Club with Mr 
Rutter. Learning how to draft ‘riding 
a wheel’, corner at speed and 
‘attack’ in mock-race scenarios has 

given students a taste of the race 
craft riders can be seen using in 
Le Tour over the next three weeks 
and in the Olympics this summer. 
An exciting development will see 
British Cycling provide coaching 
to riders during Activities Week 
before invited riders take part in a 
friendly competition against local 

rivals Lydiard Park Academy and 
Dorcan Academy. 

A special thanks should be said 
to the ever inspirational Sixth 
Former, Joe Beale, who has 
helped out throughout and 
whose stunning bike handling 
skills have consistently amazed 
the students involved.    



Pilgrimage Walk 
with Bishop Declan

On the 23rd June we joined students from other 
schools in the diocese for the annual Pilgrimage Walk 
with Bishop Declan at Downside Abbey. The opening 
activity helped us all to get to know one another. 
Although we were two of the older students there, it 
didn’t prevent us from getting involved and having fun. 
Then next part of the day was 
learning about modern day issues 
such as refugees and how Catholics, 
the church and CAFOD help and 
are continuing to help this cause. 
We were able to chat with Bishop 
Declan and ask questions so that 
we could learn more about him.

During our lunch break, we took 
the time to walk around the 
Abbey, taking the opportunity to 
admire the beautiful scenery and 
the structure of the church.

The day ended with mass in 
the Abbey, which was led by 
the Bishop. As it is the Jubilee 
Year of Mercy, we went through 
a special door. It was a very 
inspiring experience. 

We had a lovely day that gave 
us the opportunity to explore 
our faith and to share the 
experience with other students 
in the diocese.

Ellie and Kate Year 10

College Life6

Clifton Diocese Youth 
Ministry, in partnership 
with CAFOD, offer 
students in Year 10 
the opportunity to 
take part in the Young 
Volunteer Programme. 

Throughout the year 
students take part in large 
and small group sessions 
that enable them to gain 
new skills and use them 
to support CAFOD’s work 
and Social Justice. These 
skills include, team working, 
leadership, advocating, 
active listening.

The year ends with an 
award ceremony and this 
was held on the 7th June in 
Bristol. St Joseph’s Young 
Volunteer members joined 
other groups from the 
diocese to receive their 
certificates which were 
presented to them by 
Bishop Declan.

Young Volunteer 
Programme

Staff, students and Governors from all the schools in the diocese came together 
as a family to celebrate all that has been achieved during this academic year in 
supporting Catholic Education. The mass was led by Bishop Declan. 

We carried our school banner during the procession at the start of mass and 
Mr Hughes represented the College for the renewal of commitment to Catholic 
Education.  It was a fantastic opportunity for us to represent the college and an 
experience we will always remember. 	 Joviella Fernades and Jane Gwasira

Education Mass - Clifton Cathedral



Thanks very much to all those who helped out with the 
Primary Challenge Day on 6th July 2016. A group of Year 9s 
acted as teachers for the day, looking after a group of Years 
5 or 6s each, having the experience of being called “Miss”, 
knowing the answers, and using that knowledge to help 
others.  Year 7s also competed against the Primaries, and 
emerged triumphant!

College Life 7

Primary G&T Challenge Day THE WORLD 
AROUND US: 
VOLCANOES

Year 7 have been 
studying volcanoes 
in Term 6. 
At the beginning of the term 
we studied the different types 
of volcanoes, then we looked 
at famous volcanoes such 
as Pompeii. Miss Brett then 
organised for us to go to the Art 
rooms so that we could make 
our own volcanoes. We brought 
in all the materials such as bottles 
and newspaper. 

By working in groups we had 
to use lots of the PLTS skills 
such as team worker, effective 
participator, creative thinker and 
self-manager. 

We all worked well to create 
our volcanoes and had to think 
about what colours to use to 
make them realistic. 

We worked hard to get our 
volcanoes finished and the 
results can be seen in the photos. 

We have really enjoyed 
learning and creating 
our own volcanoes!

Junior Maths Challenge
Huge congratulations to Ines Przychodzka for getting through 
to the next round of the individual Junior Maths Challenge, 
with her Gold award. Golds were also awarded to Magdalena 
Howell, Oliver Byrne and Jason Aguendia. 

With seven Silvers and three Bronzes, this was an excellent 
performance by Years 7 and 8.
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Kintbury Experience 2016
This year the Chaplaincy Team have run two very successful trips to Kintbury. 
Year 11 and Year 10 have had the opportunity to visit the Catholic retreat centre to 
experience their own faith and share the faith of others. During the retreat, each 
student was given the opportunity to reflect on the three themes: Awareness of 
God, Reconciliation and Praise. 

REFUGEE 
WEEK
In Citizenship lessons 
we started the year in 
September by exploring 
the refugee crisis and taking 
part in the Clifton Diocese 
Day of Prayer for Refugees. 

Students had the opportunity to 
reflect on how it would feel to be a 

refugee and expressed their thoughts 
through some amazing poetry. 

The focus on refugees has 
continued through the year with 
tutor groups choosing the Harbour 
Project as one of the College’s 
charities. They have collected food 
for Christmas boxes and Easter.

The project has been funded by the 
Wiltshire and Swindon Community 
Foundation and students will have 
the opportunity to meet refugees 
and hear their story and ask them 
questions about their experiences.

During each stage of the programme 
the young people were guided through 
reflective prayer and meditation, 
small group workshops and large 
group games by outstanding 
Catholic youth leaders. It was a joy to 
see students in St. Joseph’s thrive in 
these surrounding and deepen their 
relationship with God.

This remarkable Icon of 
Mary the Mother of God 
was given to the College by 
Mr John Chivers, husband 
of Ruth Chivers our Parent 
Support Advisor. 

Mr Chivers used traditional 
methods including gesso and 
egg tempera.  We will be holding 
a dedication ceremony with a 
blessing by Canon John and 
would like to thank Mr Chivers 
for his generosity in giving us this 
prayerful work of art.

A Work of Art 

YEAR OF MERCY
To celebrate the Year of 
Mercy, members of the 
Chaplaincy Team from the 
Sixth Form and Year 11 have 
been asking all students 
in the College to write a 
prayer butterfly. 
We arranged for butterfly 
templates to be given to Years 7 and 
8 for them to write their prayers. 

The Chaplaincy Team visited the 
tutor groups for Year 9, 10 and 11 

asking them to write a prayer on 
paper. These were then made into 
origami butterflies. The butterflies 
were used to create a banner, 
which is displayed in the Street.



GRADUATION NEWS
Congratulations to Ryan Wilkinson who has graduated 
from Cardiff University with a First in Business 
Management. He will take up a place with Lloyds Banking 
Group in September. 

Congratulations also go to Angelo Caruso, who has 
graduated from Winchester with a 2:1 in History. 

Amy Lloyd is off to Argentina next week to gain experience 
working with animals before submitting her UCAS 
application in the new term. 

Caitlin Dooley is currently on the first week of her 
commitment to the National Citizenship Service. She will 
take part in fundraising events over the summer to benefit 
her community while meeting new friends and having fun. 
We will update you in the new academic year with details 
of both girls’ adventures.

Sixth Form News 9

We are very proud of all of the Sixth Form students 
who have secured places at various university 
Summer Schools and Scholarship Programmes. 
In July, Karina Wolna is attending the Bristol University Summer 
School, Kinga Wachaczewska is going to Gloucester University 
and Swizel Da Costa, Francisco Dias and John Ramos will be 
attending Oxford University’s UNIQ Summer Programme. 

There is always enormous competition for places, so well done 
to these students and other students who have been attending 
programmes and courses throughout the year.

Well done to 
Chelsea O’Neil who 
has successfully 
applied to attend the 
Kintbury ‘YES’ Week 
retreat next week. 
Chelsea is a dedicated student 
and a great ambassador for 
the Sixth Form. 

She regularly does work 
experience in our feeder 
primary schools and is 
looking to go onto university 
in 2017 to pursue her 
ambition of becoming a 
primary school teacher. 

We know Chelsea 
will have a great 
week at Kintbury. 

Sixth Form Activity

Sixth Form 
at Kintbury

FROM SEPTEMBER
Due to the large number 
of students leaving the 
College on foot, no vehicular 
access is allowed on to 
the College site between 
2:45pm and 3:15pm. 

This also applies to any 
permitted picking up of 
students. No access until 3:15.

Change 
of Address
If you move house or 
update your telephone 
number, please can 
you ensure you notify 
the College as soon as 
possible.  Many thanks for 
your co-operation.
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Year 10 Cricket
The Year 10 Cricket Team 
performed really well for at 
least half of each game this 
season! Under Clive’s captaincy, 
the Year 10 team were a 
formidable bowling and fielding 
unit, with most teams saying we 
were the best bowling unit they 
had faced. 

Taking wickets wasn’t a 
problem (except for Charles) all 
our other bowlers took regular 
wickets. Alister finished as top 
wicket taker with seven well 
done! Unfortunately cricket 
also requires a team to bat 
and this season that wasn’t 
our strongest suit. Our style of 
batting was a fairly aggressive 
and risk taking venture based 
on the very popular T20 and IPL 
cricket that is so often seen on 
the television at the moment. 

We were definitely entertaining 
but seldom did we score many 
runs as our succession of ‘big’ 
shots usually caught up with us 
sooner rather than later. 

A thoroughly enjoyable season 
with a good group of boys who I 
sincerely hope continue to play 
cricket for clubs for many years 
to come.

Year 9 Cricket
Having reached the cup final in 
Year 8, expectations were high 
at the start of the season. 

The general all round team 
performance was good but 
some of the individuals who 
starred last season found it 
harder going this year. 

Everyone was ready for our top 
batters this time around, and 
Neil and Shreeyash struggled to 
dominate games as they had the 
year before, as runs were harder 
to come by. 

Our bowling was really good 
again this year with Hamaad, 
Nijeal and Ronsley putting in 
very good performances. The 
cup run was cut short this time 
by a sudden bout of not being 
able to catch! 

Having posted a total of 53, we 
were always going to have to 
take every chance that was on 
offer and when Hamaad took 
a wicket with his second ball 
we thought it was game on! 
Unfortunately for us we then 
conspired to drop seven catches 
and totally miss another. 

There’s always next year, lads!

Year 6 Cricket
Annually for the last seven years, 
St. Joseph’s has provided the 
umpires for the Swindon Primary 
School Cricket Festival run at the 
Swindon County Ground pitch. 

On the 27th May a very nice 
sunny Friday, I took 16 Year 9 and 
10 cricketers to umpire the Year 
6 Cricket Festival. It is fantastic 
to see our students in a different 
setting especially when you see 
them perform so brilliantly and 
even turn their hand to a spot 
of coaching when things aren’t 
going so well for the Year 6s. 

It is a full day of umpiring from 
9am to 3pm and even then some 
of the boys wanted to stay on 
and umpire the final as it had 
over run slightly. I am naturally 
biased as to what a great job 
they do, but when many of the 
primary teachers actually went 
out of their way to seek me out to 
say how wonderful our boys had 
been it was extremely pleasing. 

My favourite quote was “Your guys 
have been amazing, they have 
umpired really well, but it’s been 
the way they interact with the 
players that’s been so wonderful to 
see, that doesn’t happen at other 
tournaments we go to.” 

Well done to all for a fantastic day.

ROUNDERS SEASON 
YEAR 7 
The start of the rounders season was a very exciting time 
for Year 7 as it meant attending training and trying to get 
selected for the team. Lots of Year 7s came to rounders 
club and the final team consisted of: Lexie, Jessica, Jessica, 
Olivia, Teagan, Mia, Ashley, Lorna, Chantelle and Ninoshca. 

As a team, we have made so much progress with both our 
batting and fielding over the season which resulted in our 
best game beating Isambard 14 – 8. We have really enjoyed 
learning how to play rounders and improving our skills. 

We will definitely be back next season to win some 
more games. 

YEAR 8 
We made a slow start to our rounders season with 
numbers being low. However by the end of the 
season we had 16 players turning up every week 
for training and for games, which is more than any 
other year group. 

Due to our enthusiasm to train, our skills have 
improved dramatically and our teamwork is 
very strong. 

We will be back next season to continue to 
represent the college as we have all thoroughly 
enjoyed it.
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Well done to Years 7, 8 and 9 for their excellent attitude and 
sportsmanship during the recent six-a-side tournament.  Each tutor 

group in the school was allocated a country participating in the 
Euro 2016 tournament and represented them in the competition. 

After some competitive matches the finalist were as follows: 

The winning teams were Hungary, Sweden and Albania.  
Many thanks to the members of staff who supported the 

tournament, the Sixth Formers who refereed and a special thanks 
to Rivaldinho in Year 8 who helped with the kit every day.

England & Hungary 
(Year 7)

Sweden & Spain 
(Year 8)

Albania & Czech Republic 
(Year 9)

St. Joseph’s Euro 2016 Competition 

YEAR 9 
Over this season rounders has been a great club. Our team 
members Melia, Ilena, Megan, Morgan, Erin, Ellie, Grace, Mariana, 
Niamh and Jess have played really well throughout all our 
games and have great teamwork, always communicating and 
helping each other out when needed. Also we’ve had an amazing 
time and got to know each other better. We’ve attended all of 
our practices and put all our efforts into our fixtures.  Our best 
match was against Bradon Forest, where we won 16-11. Although 
we have lost some games, we have always trained harder and 
played the next fixture with enthusiasm to try and win. 

We would like to say a big thank you to Miss Brett and Mrs 
Brennan for teaching us how to hit the ball so it would confuse 
the other team and how to hit it low and far instead of high so 
they couldn’t catch it, and Miss Jones for taking and bringing us 
back to all fixtures. Melia Year 9.

Year 10 
This rounders season marked our last 
chance to play rounders together as a 
team. The team that consist of: Estella, Orla, 
Agneta, Eleanor, Georgina, Keisha, Taania, 
Lizzie, Zelika and Karina have played 
extremely well together. 

We have all developed our batting and 
fielding skills and been able to apply that in 
the game. We have really enjoyed playing 
together and it has been great to be able 
to represent the College. 

As a team, we would recommend rounders 
club to younger years as it is a great way to 
make new friends, learn new skills and have 
a great time.
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The 2016 season saw three students selected to 
represent Swindon at the Wiltshire school’s trials.  
Unfortunately, Keisha Ishani was unable to take her 
spot in the shot putt however Teresa and Megan made 
the trip to Salisbury in anticipation of their events.  

First up was Teresa, taking a well-earned break from 
exam revision as she lined up in the 100m.  Despite a 
poor start she finished strongly to narrowly miss out 
on a spot in the final.  Megan made her debut in a 
Swindon vest contesting the 800m.  

Megan judged the pace excellently but suffered a 
knee injury in the closing stages; despite this she still 
finished in a time close to her personal best.

This year the minor age group (Year 7) were to have 
their own Wiltshire Championships in Tidworth.  
Bikash (100m), James (javelin) and Matthew (shot 
putt) dominated their events at the trials and were 
excited to gain their first Swindon team selection. 

However, due to poor weather, the 
Championships were cancelled and a time could 
not be found to reschedule.

Swindon Athletics Championships
A team of enthusiastic 
athletes went to 
the County Ground 
to compete in the 
Swindon Schools age 
group Championships. 
As always our athletes acquitted 
themselves well, performing to the 
best of their ability and behaving 
impeccably.  We are awaiting the 
official results from host school; 
however, most athletes reported 
that they were close to or beaten 
their personal bests.  

A huge congratulation to the 
following who made up the year 7, 
8, 9 and 10 teams:

Year 7:  
Katie, Lexie, Julietta, Scarlett, Jessica, 
Kelenie, Otis, Marcel, Scott, James, 
Bikash, Matthew

Year 8:  
Camille, Shannon, Olivia, Stephanie, 
Joseph, Rajib, Matthew, Wilhelm, 
Andrew 

Year 9:  
Alexandra, Erin, Shannon, Christina, 
Jessica, Illena, Melia, Gareth, Alex, 
Rajendra, Cameron.

Year 10:  
Lizzie, Agneta, Estelle, Imogen, Karina

The PE department would like to 
congratulate all athletes who took 
part this season and we look forward 
to seeing you perform for your tutor 
group at Sports Day.

Athletics Season
St Joseph’s students have enjoyed a successful athletics season with many 
athletes bettering their personal bests at the various championships. 

The Year 7 girls’ football team 
competed very well in the 
football county cup competition. 
Their first game was against Salisbury 
and with some excellent passing and 
teamwork they won 2-0.  The girls then 
were put through to the final which 
was against Royal Wootton Bassett. 

All the girls were excited and 
enthusiastic to play. The girls played 
excellently in the final and came 
second. I would like to say a huge 
congratulation to the team and thank 
them for representing St Joseph’s to 
such a high standard. 

Well Done! 

Team: 
Molly, Jessica, Ashley, 
Mia, Olivia, Jessica, 
Courtney, Katie, Oliwia, 
Alana, Alicia, Julietta. 

COUNTY CUP FOOTBALL 


